
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE SEPTEMBER 19, 2007 

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT THROUGH LEED  
 
Councillor Shefman recommends: 
 

1. That the attached report, entitled “Sustainable Development through LEED”, adopted by 
York Regional Council at its meeting of June 21, 2007 (Attachment 1), be received; 

 
2. That staff review the subject report with a view to developing a similar strategy promoting 

sustainable development through LEED for the City of Vaughan; and 
 

3. That staff provide a report to the Environment Committee outlining such strategy that 
includes energy conservation, water conservation, waste management and other 
environmental aspects of development. 

Economic Impact 

N/A 

Communication Plan 
 
The development of such strategy will include consultation with the Region of York and key 
stakeholders. 

Purpose 

To develop a strategy for the City of Vaughan that promotes sustainable development through 
LEED. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The City of Vaughan has recently undertaken initiatives to support sustainable development 
through new requirements for municipal buildings, new residential development and private 
buildings, such as the New City Hall, Powerstream building and proposed ENERGY STAR 
development in Block 39. 
 
It is appropriate for the Environment Committee to take the lead in developing a framework that 
supports long-term sustainable development that is complementary to the policy being developed 
by the Region of York. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 

 
 A-2 Promote community safety, health and wellness 
 A-3 Safeguard our environment 
 A-5 Plan and manage growth 
 

Regional Implications 
 
To be determined 

Conclusion 

Promoting sustainable development through LEED has a number of benefits including 
conservation of energy and water, waste management, creating healthier work, learning and 



living environments.  It is recommended that staff review the Region of York’s report on the 
subject matter and develop a complementary strategy for the City of Vaughan, for the 
Environment Committee’s review. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 Report of the Region of York, entitled “Sustainable Development through LEED” 
 
 
             Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
             Alan Shefman 
             Councillor, Ward 5 


























